	Distance Education Coordination Council
Jack Jackson, Trelisa Glazatov, Catherine Hendrickson, Key Weiss, T.L. Brink
	11/18/2013
Minutes
1:00-3:00 pm
District Annex Conference room 

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	FURTHER ACTION 

	Review and Approval of Minutes
	Motion to approve by T.L. Brink with the following corrections:

The meeting T.L went to was the HTCC (Honors Transfer Council of California) and in the VC report it should be “Substantive Change”,  seconded by Jack Jackson

	

	Crafton Hills reports

	 T. L. and Catherine reported that at the last ETC meeting, the process to teach online has been streamlined.  After course approval, and instructor approval once an instructor has taught an approved online course twices, they are approved to teach other online courses. T. L. thanked the VP of instruction, Bryan Reece for helping to facilitate the changes in the process.
	

	Valley College Reports

	Jack reported that registration starts next week and VC is offering 180 section online, DE, and Hybrid class from 30 different departments.  
Jack indicated that that substantive changes report goes to the Academic Senate on Wednesday and are schedule to go to the January Board meeting.

VC is going through the new DE guidebook and are updating  any accreditation standards.

Jack indicated that he piloted the Blackboard Enterprise Evaluation Survey tool with his class and everything went great.  Kay also indicated that VC used the Survey tool this semester and the instruction office is pulling reports without problems.

Kay indicated that the ITV classes, delivered through Big Bear, have all been approved through DE curriculum and will be presented at the next board meeting for approval.   T.L. suggested that, because of cost to deliver the class, it would be interesting to survey the students in the ITV classes to see if other DE modalities would be acceptable.  

Next online committee meeting is scheduled for December 6, 2013
	

	Distance Education Reports 

	Tre shared the list of Spring DE workshops 
Tre indicated that several faculty at VC want to pilot the Doceri software for their spring classes.  DE has purchased several Doceri licenses for the pilot and will be looking for other intereste faculty to pilot.  T.L. indicated that Steve Ramirez at CHC would be potentially interested in Doceri.

Tre also reported that the DE blog will be transitition to a different platform to allow for more interaction with faculty and to begin the creation of a online community related to teaching with technology.  The site will be hosted by Ning.  The site will go live late January/early February.
	

	EduStream report
	
	


	Discussion Items 

New Grant Possibilities (T.L.)
Spring Workshop Schedule (Tre)

Feedback on: (Tre)

· Plagiarism software: Turnitin and SafeAssign

· DECC charge

· DE definition AP4105

Coding of Distance Education courses and Reporting Needs (Tre)

DE Survey (Tre) 


	T.L asked if we should wait to see what the State will do with the online initiatives and other grants or do we be proactive and identify innovative ideas to pursue.   We innovate!  T.L expressed interest in exploring grants/partnerships related to an online middle college, and life-long learning pathways.  Tre indicated that we should research and discuss this ideas more in the upcoming months. 
Tre shared the list of Spring DE workshops and highlighted that more open labs will be on the schedule as well as computing workshops that are aimed at both faculty and staff
There was discussion on which plagiarism software should the committee recommend for district use.   Based on the vendor-presented webinars, Turnitin offered additional tools for students and faculty to use.  Catherine indicated that she has done research on several plagiarism software and is still not comfortable with how students’ copyrights are protected. Tre indicated her displeasure with a feature of SafeAssign that allowed faculty to submit papers in bulk with student permission.  T. L. stated that too many bells and whistles of Turnitin may discourage faculty use.  Jack stated that Turnitin seemed to offer a lot of feedback tools for faculty. Tre reminded the committee that SafeAssign is free but only works through Blackboard.  Turnitin is subscription based and is available as a Bb plugin as well as externally through a website. Kay suggested that we recommend a software for one year afterwhich get feedback from the faculty senate on their satisfaction.  Jack, Tre, and Catherine recommended Turnitin.  Kay was fine with either software, and T.L. obstained from voting.  Thus, the committee is recommending Turnitin for a one year pilot.   Tre will submit recommendation to Glen Kuck, to initiate the process of procuring Turnitin for the campuses. 
The DECC charge has not gotten feedback from the campuses yet.  Tre tabled this is issue until the Spring term.

Jack reviewed Mira Costa and Mt. San Jacinto DE definition and noted that they were poorly written and reactionary to current accreditation and regulation issues.   Jack reviewed our current AP and noted that it encapsulates the essential language needed.  Suggestions for  corrections/additions includes 
Change Distributed Education to Distance Education

language that states that the district is aware and will comply with State and Federal regulations

the AP will be regularly reviewed

Move “Duration of Approval” language into the “Course Approval” section.

Tre will revise the AP with the suggestion and present at the next  DECC committee.

There were several questions from TESS for the DECC to decide on regarding how to code DE/Hybrid courses for internal reporting.  After discussion, the committee decided that there was still a need to code hybrid and fully online courses for both internal reporting and for listing in the UAP.  We are going with the TESS recommendation that we don’t code courses differently, but a computed column is created that calculates the % of DE instruction method contact hours and returns a flag of Y/N as to whether it is a DE (>=51%) and whether it is a Hybrid course (1-99%) or fully online (100%).  Tre will forward the committee’s request to Cory Brady in TESS.

Tre shared some results from the 2012 DE survey.  Over 200 people completed the survey with 77.3% indicating that had not asked for or received any service from any staff in DE over the last 12 months.   There was a discussion on what this stat indicate, including whether people did not know about the offering of services provided by the DE office.  Of the 22.7% that did receive DE surveys most were satisfied  - highly satisfied.  The comments from the survey were mostly about being dissatisfied with the BB system, wanting the district to investigate other LMS options, and for increase training to faculty and staff about educational technology and computing skills.   Tre indicated that the DE office will be working to provide additional communications about the DE services and workshop offerings.

 
	

	Next Meeting
	December meeting has been cancelled.  The next meeting in January will be sent out to the committee.

	


